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The Coast Guard has reviewed the National Transportation Safety Board's October 20, 2020, 
Marine Accident Report (MAR 20/03), Fire Aboard Small Passenger Vessel CONCEPTION, 
Platts Harbor, Channel Islands National Park, Santa Cruz Island, 21.5 miles South­
Southwest of Santa Barbara, California, September 2, 2019. As a result of its investigation, 
the Board issued seven new safety recommendations M-20-14 through -20, to the U.S. Coast 
Guard (USCG). The following is our response to those recommendations. 

Recommendation M-20-14: Revise Title 46 Code of Federal Regulations Subchapter T to 
require that newly constructed vessels with overnight accommodations have smoke detectors 
in all accommodation spaces. 

Recommendation M-20-15: Revise Title 46 Code of Federal Regulations Subchapter T to 
require that all vessels with overnight accommodations currently in service, including those 
constructed prior to 1996, have smoke detectors in all accommodation spaces. 

Recommendation M-20-16: Revise Title 46 Code of Federal Regulations Subchapter T and 
Subchapter K to require all vessels with overnight accommodations including vessels 
constructed prior to 1996, have interconnected smoke detectors, such that when one detector 
alarms, the remaining detectors also alarm. 

Response: I concur with recommendations M-20-14, -15 and -16. As directed in the 
Elijah E. Cummings Coast Guard Authorization Act of 2020, the Coast Guard is 
currently developing regulations for small passenger vessels (SPVs) with overnight 
accommodations to require interconnected fire detection equipment in all areas where 
passengers and crew have access. The Coast Guard intends to make the new regulation 
applicable to new and existing (i.e., constructed prior to 1996) SPVs and we will keep 
the Board updated on our actions in response to these recommendations. 

Recommendation M-20-17: Develop and implement an inspection procedure to verify that 
small passenger vessel owners, operators, and charterers are conducting roving patrols as 
required by Title 46 Code of Federal Regulations Subchapter T. 

Response: I concur with this recommendation. As noted in the Board's report, the 
Coast Guard conducted a concentrated inspection campaign (CIC) on all SPVs with 






